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February 2025  

FEBRUARY 

OPPORTUNITIES 

FOR SERVICE & GROWTH 

 

February 3 - WMU and Deacon’s Meeting at 5:00 pm 
 
February 8 - Men’s Fellership Breakfast in the Fellowship 
Hall at 8:00 a.m. 
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

3rd................ Nathan Sexton 

9th ................ Treva Barta 

10th .............. Thomas Buffalo 

15th .............. Reagan Marlett 

17th .............. Debbie Weaver 

18th .............. Trent Marlett 

19th .............. Lillie May Gonzales 

19th .............. Donald Robinson 

21st .............. Lawanda Luton 

22nd ............. Sonya Davis 

26th .............. Jerry Stewart 

28th .............. Nicole Harlin 

28th .............. Kerri Kellam 

28th .............. Gary Powell 

 

FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
 

11th ......... Gary & Vicki McLarry 

14th .......... Doyle & Gayle Ellis 

14th .......... Clay & Leann Slaton 

22nd ......... Don & Ann Brimage 

23rd .......... Don & Billie Robinson 

24th .......... Steve & Alana Smith 

Church Family,  

 Before I wrote this article today, all morning I have been planning and working on chil-

dren’s camp and youth camp details.  For anyone that has ever planned or prepared for chil-

dren’s events like camp, VBS, etc. you will readily agree that there are LOADS of details.  Things 

like menus, sponsors, cooks, permission forms, release forms, liability forms, packing lists, and it 

continues.  I do not mind it though.  I am serious when I say that.  I do not mind the details, be-

cause I know that it will lead to something better and it will be worth it all. 

 Not long ago I was discussing with a friend about buildings and foundations.  I was shar-

ing with him about our plans to build a gym/fellowship hall here at Silo Baptist Church.  I was 

saying that we were still in the planning phases and having built buildings as well, he comment-

ed, “Oh I understand that.”  He understands because he has been there.  He knows the im-

portance of taking care of as many details as you can before you start a major project.  I shared 

with him, “It is a lot of leg work right now, but the end result will be worth it.”   

Camps, VBS, Truth Seekers, Sunday School, and worship services all require a lot of behind the 

scenes work and preparation, but the end result is that the gospel of Jesus Christ will be pro-

claimed, sinners will hear the good news and be converted, and God will get the glory!!   

 This brings me to a request.  We need your prayers.  Pray for Lisa Carter.  She is working 

hard to prepare for Truth Seekers each week.  She is doing this while battling with MS.  Pray for 

her stamina to stay up and pray the same for all of the teachers and workers in Truth Seekers.   

 Pray for the building committee.  Ask God to grant them the abilities to accomplish all of 

the details and matters of importance in order that we can see the completion of the gym/

fellowship hall. 

 Finally, pray and ask God where you might be able to serve Him.  We need help in the 

nursery for Sunday School.  I am thankful that we have babies at Silo Baptist Church, but we 

need to make sure that our nursery director, Ashley McLarry, has adequate help to take care of 

God’s little blessings each week. 

For His glory, 

Bro. Ray Earley 

John 15:16 


